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Mr. Alec Pittman    OCD-SW-07-0126 
Vista Landfill, LLC 
3411 North 40th Street 
Tampa, FL 33605 
 
 Orange County – SW 
 Vista Landfill, LLC, Class III 
 (f/k/a as Keene Road South, Class III Landfill) 
 Permittee & Facility Name Change – Transfer of Permit 
 Modification of Permit No. SC48-0165969-012 
 Permit Application No. SO48-0165969-013 
 
Dear Mr. Pittman: 
 
This letter responds to a request for change of permittee name and facility name, documented as follows: 
 
         From:                 To: 
 
Mr. R. David McConnell     Mr. Alec Pittman 
Waste Management, Inc. of Florida   Vista Landfill, LLC 
2859 Paces Ferry Road, Suite 1600   3411 N. 40th Street 
Atlanta, GA 30339     Tampa, FL 33605 
 
The facility name is changed from Keene Road South, Class III Landfill to Vista Landfill, LLC, Class III. 
 
Pursuant to the Application for Transfer of Permit executed and sworn to by you, you must comply with 
the terms and conditions of the permit and assume the rights and liabilities contained therein. 
 
The information submitted with the Transfer of Permit Application is listed in Appendix A.  This information 
is made a part of the subject permit and is filed in the Department’s Central District Office. 
 
As noted in Specific Condition 48 of FDEP Permit Nos. SC48-0165969-010 & SO48-0165969-011, 
satisfaction of all financial assurance requirements noted in this specific condition, must be completed at 
least sixty (60) days prior to the acceptance of any solid waste at the facility.  Note that the permittee and 
facility name must appear on all financial assurance documents exactly as noted above. 
 
All other conditions of the subject permit remain unchanged. 
 
This letter must be attached to Permit No. SC48-0165969-012, and becomes part of that permit.   The 
new Permit No. is SO48-0165969-013. 
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Executed in Orlando, Florida. 
       STATE OF FLORIDA DEPARTMENT 
       OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 

        
       ____________________ 
       Vivian F. Garfein 
       Director, Central District 
       407-894-7555 
 
       Date:  March 26, 2007  

 
 

FILING AND ACKNOWLEDGEMENT 
 
 

 Filed, on this date, pursuant to Section 120.52, Florida Statutes, with the designated Department 
Clerk, receipt of which is hereby acknowledged. 
 

                        March 26, 2007 
     _____________                     ___________ 
                Clerk   Date 
 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

 The undersigned duly designated deputy agency clerk hereby certifies that this NOTICE OF 
PERMIT MODIFICATION and all copies were mailed before the close of business on March 26, 2007 to 
the listed persons. 

      
______________ 
 Clerk 

 
 
VFG/gc/ew 
 
cc: 
Richard Tedder, P.E. – DEP – Tallahassee 
Fred Wick – DEP – Tallahassee 
Frank Hornbrook – DEP – Tallahassee  
R. David McConnell, Waste Management, Inc. of Florida dmcconnell@wm.com 
Jay Davoll, P.E. – City of Apopka jdavoll@apopka.net 
Michele H. Lersch, Waste Management, Inc. of Florida mlersch@wm.com 
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Appendix A  
 

 
1.  Letter and Application For Transfer Of Permit Or Notification Of Name Change from Michele Lersch, 
Waste Management, Inc. of Florida, Tampa. Florida 33605 dated March 2, 2007.  Received and stamped 
March 6, 2007, Central District – DEP. 


